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ment will modify substantially its in-
dustrial assistance programs.

Small-business assistance
The Government will introduce mea-
sures to assist small businesses by
improving local access to financial
assistance and other services provided
by government departments, the Fed-
eral Business Development Bank, and
financial institutions in the private
sector.

In response to concerns expressed by
many Canadian businessmen, the Gov-
ernment will establish a better balance
between the need for economic data,
and the paperwork burden thereby im-
posed on small firms. The number of
firms required to make statistical re-
ports to government will be substan-
tially reduced. Those larger companies
which will still be required to submit
information on a regular basis will be
able to do so on fewer and simpler re-
porting forms.

Unemployment
You will...be asked to approve a com-
prehensive, year-round, direct job-
creation program, directed particularly
toward areas of chronic high unemploy-
ment. Other programs will provide more
job opportunities and improved employ-
ment counselling for young people.

You will be asked to amend the Un-
employment Insurance Act in ways
which will permit insurance funds to
be used to maintain the income of Can-
adians being trained for new jobs, and
to help employers retain workers who
might otherwise be temporarily laid off.

You will be asked to consider amend-
ments to the Immigration Act, designed
to promote Canada's regional and urban
development goals, promote family
unity, achieve a balance between im-
migration levels and employment oppor-
tunities, and preserve Canada's repu-
tation as an open, tolerant society
which welcomes the energy and cul-
tural diversity of people from all parts
of the world.

Labour-management relations
The Government... intends to work with
the provinces and with labour and

business communities to develop a
number of initiatives aimed at improv-
ing labour-management relations.

It is intended to establish a collec-
tive bargaining information centre,
which will offer objective economic
and compensation data to all parties.
It is also intended to encourage greater
participation by plant workers in de-
cisions affecting their working condi-
tions; to expand labour education pro-
grams; to develop a voluntary code of
fair practices; and to establish a na-
tional institution dedicated to improv-
ing the quality of life in the workplace.

An industrial safety and health centre
will be established to assist compa-
nies and workers in their efforts to
identify and remove hazards.

The Government will work closely
with its own employees in various de-
partments and Crown corporations to
implement innovative, co-operative
methods of improving health and safety
conditions. In effect, the Government
intends to use its own operations to
test new methods of improving working
conditions and labour-management re-
lations.

Measures will be proposed to improve
the collective bargaining system in the
Public Service, to reduce the adver-
sarial nature of the process and to en-
sure an equitable relationship between
compensation levels in the public and
private sectors.

The marketplace
Significant revisions to laws promoting
competition in the marketplace will be
placed before you. The Government is
determined to preserve and enhance
Canada's traditional policy of reliance
on individual enterprise as the main-
spring of economic activity.

The focus of the second stage of
competition policy reform will be a
strengthening of the laws governing
mergers and monopolies in order to en-
courage a more efficient and dynamic
economy; one that rewards the creative
and the industrious; that allows prices
to be determined by the free play of
market forces while protecting the
marketplace from excessive concentra-
tions of power. The more effectively
competition governs the marketplace,
the less necessity there will be for de-
tailed regulation and control of the
economy by governments.

To ensure responsible development
of our indigenous resources, the Gov-
ernment intends to introduce measures
to regulate exploration and develop-
ment on federal lands.

Social policy
In the field of social policy, extensive
federal-provincial discussions over the
past three years have resulted in a new
framework for the sharing of costs and
for making social service programs
more responsive. Parliament will there-
fore be asked to consider a new Social
Services Act which will substantially
improve the effectiveness of cost-
shared social services in Canada,
especially for the aged, children and
the handicapped.

In response to the need for good day-
care services everywhere in Canada,
the Government will help to provide
more and better day-care services by
encouraging the provincial governments
to adopt a new system of fees related
to incomes....

You will be asked to consider amend-
ments to the Canada Pension Plan
which would further recognize the value
of the contribution made to the family
and society by both marriage partners,
in the event that one remains at home
to raise children while their partner
works outside the home, or in the event
of marriage breakdown.

On January first, the indexing of
family allowance payments will be re-
sumed to compensate for the rise in the
cost of living during 1976.

Housing
Of equal importance to the social well-
being of Canadians is an adequate sup-
ply of affordable housing in a satisfac-
tory community environment. Therefore,
the goal of one million new homes over
four years remains a key element of the
Government's housing policy. In con-
cert with other levels of government
and the private sector the Government
will work to increase the efficiency and
impact of Canada's total housing effort.

The Government attaches continuing
importance to meeting the aspirations
of Canada's native peoples and, in
particular, to the just settlement of
their land claims. At this session, you
will be asked to approve the negotiated
settlement of claims in the James Bay
regions....
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